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 Sanbornton Conservation Commission  
  
June 8, 2017  
  
Meeting Minutes   
  
  
Present: Chair Brad Crosby, John Earley, Mary Ahlgren, Karen Bordeau, Dick Ayers,  
     Doug Sarette, Brian Mokler  
  
  
Brad Crosby, chair, called meeting to order at 6:03 p.m., upon recognition of a quorum present.  
  
Minutes:  
  
The Commission minutes of May 11, 2017 and May 31, 2017 were approved as corrected on a motion 
by Mary Ahlgren, second by Brad Crosby and unanimously approved  
  
Old Business:  
  
Chair Crosby noted that 2 candidates for the Commission secretarial position would be present at 
approximately 6:20 p.m. to interview for this position.  
  
Chair Crosby noted that John Martin, forester, informed him that the access road and surrounding for 
the project at New Boston Road was seeded  
  
Chair Crosby noted that the check to support the Sanbornton Library access to the Squam Lake 
Science Center was received with appreciation  
  
A brief discussion ensued about the repair to the stonewall on the Eastman Trail; a Chair Crosby 
indicated he would contact John Max to determine his availability to complete the repair  
  
Non-Public Session:  
  
At 6:25 p.m., Mary Ahlgren motioned to convene nonpublic session for the purpose of interviewing 
candidates for the Commission Secretarial position, second by Brian Mokler with unanimous 
approval by voice vote  
  
At 7:42 p.m. Brian Mokler motioned to leave nonpublic session, second by Brad Crosby with 
unanimous approval by voice vote. The minutes of the nonpublic session were sealed for a period of 
72 hours on a motion by Mary Ahlgren, second by Karen Bordeau with unanimous approval by voice 
vote  
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New Business:  
  
Dick Ayers noted the interest of Kyle Reed in purchasing a 13.8 acre lot (6-5) of Hunkins Pond Road.  
Chair Crosby noted his familiarity with the lot that abuts the Swain conservation easement. 
Following discussion Dick Ayers motioned to invite Mr. Reed to present his interest to the 
Commission at the July 13th meeting, second by Brad Crosby with unanimous approval  
  
Chair Crosby noted the invitation of by Julie Lanergan, Recreational Director, for Commission 
members to participate in the Summer Program for Kids nature activity on July 13th at the Ledyard 
property on Perkins Hill Road  
  
  
Meeting was adjourned at 8:20 p.m. on motion by Doug Sarette, second by Dick Ayers with 
unanimous approval  
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